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UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Rosaries at Mass         Sept  8 

RCIA  Begins               Sept  9 

PGC Safe Environ        Sept 11 

Council Officer Mtg       Sept 13 

Admissions Mtg            Sept 17 

4th Degree Mtg              Sept 20 

Chapter Mtg                  Sept 26 

40 Days for Life            Sept 26 

Council Mtg                   Sept 27 

Red Mass                      Sept 27 

Abby Johnson               Sept 28 

Parish Breakfast           Sept 30 

St Andrew  Memorial    Oct 3 

Fall Festival                  Oct 7 

Vocation Sunday          Oct 13/14 

Subject to Approval of 
Master Calendar 

The State of the Church 

Brother Knights, 

It seems that we only have to open 
the paper or turn on the television to 
see the trials and tribulations of the 
Church.  Things that we thought we 
have moved past are back in the 
spotlight.  These things are churning 
up old prejudices and in some cases 
real danger.  There are stories of 
priests being assaulted simply 
because they are priests and for no 
other reason.  I myself went through 
a period where I neglected my faith 
because of positions that the church 
had taken, this turned out not to be 
the answer.  We are called to engage 
and correct things not sit on the 
sidelines was a hard lesson to learn. 

Can I tell you that we are done with 
the revelations?  No I cannot.  The 
Catholic Church is thousands of 
years old and is made up of men 
(and plenty of women as well in other 
roles) but we are human and 

imperfect and make mistakes.  
Deacon Kevin recently said, “With 
the challenges facing the Church 
today, no mortal man can clean up 
the mess.  It will take a woman to 
really clean up the mess, and there is 
no woman better than Mary to take 
on the task.”  I believe that our 
Blessed Virgin Mary who warned us 
of these times through her 
appearances in modern times can fix 
this, but I am not quite ready to write 
off our gender.  It does play well to a 
room of women, and there lies the 
problem, many times the programs 
that our parish has are 70 to 80% 
women.  It is time for you to get 
involved in more.  

Father Jim has brought a lot of 
change that is uncomfortable, and 
Deacon Kevin is challenging our 
mind and our understanding of the 
faith not just to remember but to 
teach.  I was not quite old enough to 
be in the Baltimore (cont.) 

Awards Progress 
 Month to Date Year to Date  
 Quota Gain Loss Net Gain Loss Net % 
MBR 14 2 0 2 3 0 3 21 
INS 5 0 0 0 0 0 0  
 

Membership and Insurance Goals for year 
Total 

Membership 
YTD 

Change 
211 5 

 

Council Membership  

Topic for September  

The role of parents, 
familiarity with your bible, 
basic Catholic prayers 
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The State of the Church (cont.) 
(cont. from cover) Catechism era 
that many of you may remember, 
but my Father force me to learn 
three questions a night before I got 
dinner (this might be child abuse in 
today’s standards).  Many nights I 
eat a cold dinner or not at all, and 
to spite him I have promptly forgot 
most of it.  Every once and a while 
some of it will surface of my 
conscience, so my father’s efforts 
were not entirely in vain.   

All these things are going to pull at us 
to disengage but to overcome these 
difficult times we need to do what is 
not comfortable and engage more.  
Let my thank you for your renewed 
effort and I look forward to hearing 
how the parish is having trouble 
finding roles for all of you. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Mike Kennedy, GK       

Faith Formation 
Some of the changes that are occurring are in the Faith formation area.  
Deacon Kevin is now responsible for RCIA program, Religious Education, 
and even training the candidates for Deacon of the Diocese, a very full plate 
indeed.  He will be guiding the parish in Formed topics as well. (You will be 
able to find the area of study on the front page of this document every 
month- Lower Left).  I have had to privilege to sit in on a number of meetings 
for the RCIA programs now, and it seems to be taking shape although more 
people are always needed.  

The format will be more individualistic, there will no longer be a set time 
period for those wanting to join the church.  Their entry will be based on 
grasping those concepts that make us Catholic; it may take three months or 
three years and will depend on how much they put into it.  After an initial 
interview they are placed with a mentor who will then act as a guide through 
the process.  The lessons are segmented into basic ideas that are either 
worked through by the mentor and candidate, or taught by volunteers each 
Sunday.  Hospitality is provided to those classes by more volunteers (Our 
council among them.  We will provide meals to the class on all Parish 
Breakfast Sundays.  Logistics of this have not been decided yet).  The main 
idea is for candidates to see lots of different faces from our community and 
not the same ones week after week. 

This is where the challenge comes in because those faces need to be able 
to answer questions when they are asked, something that all of us in the 
Council should be able to do but sometimes are lacking.  I will end my 
description on that note, before I out myself as the heathen I am.  If you 
have an interest please get with Deacon Kevin and offer him your help.    
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Finally, an Item for the Church 

  

We have waited a long time for Father Jim to tell us what he might want us to 
provide for the church. We had gone back and forth for a while with none of our 
clergy wanting to get nailed down to something.  All you had to do was read the 
bulletin to see that Father Jim had started to request changes that individual 
donors were stepping up and taking care of; almost before we ever heard they 
were wanted.   I felt like it was time to go try to talk to Father Jim about what we 
might provide for the church.  So one Sunday when I had the opportunity to grab 
Father Jim after he finished confessions we had a talk.  I explained that we were 
there for him and that we really wanted to provide something visible that we 
could point to and say we provided and that had our name on it. 

He immediately started to talk about the statues of Joseph and Mary.  He felt 
that the minimalistic style of our current statues did not present the image of our 
Blessed Mother and Joseph in an inspiring way.  Many of you may not feel that 
way, and view them simply as statues, but maybe that is the problem.  What I 
do know is they will get done with or without us and I would prefer that it be with.  
I researched a number of statues and then ran them by an interior design 
consultant that Father Jim had worked with at St Maria Goretti.  This opportunity 
presented itself at the right time and allowed me to pick the best to but in front of 
Father (I found a few that had much bigger price tags).   The statues pictured 
are some that I found on the east coast, PA of all places and our expensive, 
Mary $4,400 and Joseph $6,800.  These prices do not include packing and 
freight for each plaster statue that weighs about 70 lbs. (cont.)  
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Finally, an Item for the Church 
(cont. from previous) We are not locked into these, other than style and size, 
and if someone comes up with something similar at less cost I would welcome 
that, but until that point I will proceed on with these.  It should go without 
saying that we do not have that much saved so put on your fundraising hats 
and let me know if you are interested in working on the committee that will be 
formed.  This gives us something to raise funds for and there could be more 
things that are needed before it is all said and done.   

Parish Construction and Moving  
The Capital project is moving along 
and we have some dates that we 
need to be aware of concerning our 
equipment.  If you have been 
keeping a careful eye, you have 
seen the storage building on the 
Northeast corner of the property.  
That will be the new home of 
everything that is in the garage 
behind the pastoral center.  The 
Smoker will have a different home, 
more about that later.  The Storage 
building will be done sometime 
mid-September.  It is waiting on 
overhead doors and some light 
interior finish out.  Once the 
contractor is able to get a 
Certificate of Occupancy (CO) or a 
Temporary CO which sometimes 
becomes necessary, we will be on 
the clock to move our equipment.   
 
The Smoker will be moving into a 
fenced in enclosure in front of the 
white elephant (warehouse behind 

the food pantry) so when you see 
the fencing start to go up we will 
be close.  
  
Lastly the new Pastoral Center 
will be completed around the 
beginning of November and we 
have been asked to assist in the 
move from the old offices to the 
new.  The date for that is 
November 10 which is one week 
after our first major degree and 
Veterans Day weekend.  We will 
put out more information on this 
in the future but save the date, oil 
up your dollies, and dust off 
anything that you might have that 
will assist us to make the day 
move along quickly.   
 
The new rectory will be to the 
east of our new storage building 
and plans are stuck at the city 
last I heard 
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Raising Awareness about Life Insurance 
September is designated as Life 
Insurance Awareness Month. Like 
most awareness-raising 
campaigns, Life Insurance 
Awareness Month was created 
because there is an overwhelming 
lack of understanding surrounding 
life insurance, its uses, its benefits, 
and its variations among the 
general public. Each year, the Life 
Insurance Market Research 
Association (LIMRA) puts out the 
results from an annual survey that 
tracks the perceptions, attitudes, 
and behaviors of consumers in the 
United States. Unfortunately, the 
numbers reported this year 
continue to display the lack of 
awareness surrounding the many 
benefits of life insurance among 
today’s consumers. 
  
More than 60 percent of people 
polled did not have a personal 
financial advisor, even though 90 
percent of them said they believe a 
family’s primary wage earner needs 
to own life insurance. In other 
words, a majority of those surveyed 
believe life insurance is important, 
yet they did not seek professional 
assistance.  
 
According to the study, the number 
one reason consumers do not 
purchase life insurance is because 
they worry it’s too expensive. Many 
do not know how much coverage 
they need and what type of life 
insurance to buy.  
 
If you fall into these categories, 
please remember that as a 
member of the Knights of 
Columbus, you have a full-time, 
professional brother Knight field 
agent to call your own. My primary 
responsibility is the care and 
service of your family’s life 

insurance, retirement and long-
term care needs. I am available to 
provide a complimentary, 
comprehensive analysis to assess 
your situation and determine how 
much coverage is needed to help 
meet your needs within your 
budget. 
  
With a solid portfolio of life 
insurance, long-term care, disability 
income and retirement products, 
the Knights of Columbus can help 
you meet all of your financial goals. 
Our products are designed with 
your needs and budget in mind. 
“Brother Knights caring for Brother 
Knights” isn’t just a slogan for us. 
It’s the value proposition we make 
with all Brother Knights and their 
families. 
  
So, as we observe Life Insurance 
Awareness Month, don’t leave your 
family’s future to chance. Protect 
your family with the safety and 
guarantees of life insurance from 
the Knights of Columbus. Join the 
hundreds of thousands of your 
brother Knights who use our shield 
as their protection. Let’s get 
together and see how the Knights 
of Columbus can help protect you.  
 
Fraternally,  
 
Stephen Kouba 
KofC Field Agent 
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First Request from Father Jim 
Mr. Gigl received a call from the Parish last Wednesday from Father Jim.  
Father Jim wants the council to lead Rosaries before each Mass starting 
September 8 until we are relieved.  Per Mr. Gigl, the intent is for some other 
group to take over at some future date but no set date was given.  We will 
start 15 to 20 minutes prior to each mass and lead the Rosary in the form of 
the little white Rosary Guide many of us carry in our pockets, with the 
exception of at the end of the Rosary we should add the Prayer to St. Michael.  
This is the kind of thing we should be doing anyway so we should all plan to 
attend Mass early if you are not leading then you can offer support by 
participating since I imagine the crowds will be thin to begin.  Let us show 
Father how it is done since the last request he made was to clean up our 
wood pile, this will be the first real opportunity to show him what we can do.  

Fall Festival 
The SAS Fall Festival is right around 
the corner our outdoor chefs have 
decided to beg out of the 
coordination meetings with the 
school this year, who can blame 
them.  Our own Deputy Grand Knight 
has agreed to take over that role.  I 
have not heard specific dates on 
those meetings but they should be 
shortly so Philip will keep us posted 
on that. 

We will be cooking and selling 
Turkey Legs, Sausage on a Stick, 
and Corn on the Cob from the 

smoker.  Help will be needed in 
placing the smoker prior to the 
event.  Our chefs will cook but they 
will need a few hands and then we 
will need some guys to keep counts 
and collect money.  You may have 
to do some math.  You may want to 
brush up on you catechism as well 
the school has a quiz booth that 
directs the kids over to us to help 
them answer the questions.  I let a 
few down a couple of years ago so 
I don’t expect them to be seeking 
me out.  Please get with Philip if 
you can help out.  
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Pro Life Events –                                  
Abby Johnson and 40 Days 

September 26 will make the start of Pro – Life activities for the year.  The Prayer 
Vigil will begin at 7pm at Planned Parenthood, 6466 John Ryan Drive, Fort 
Worth, TX 76132 and for the next 40 Days there will always be someone on site 
praying.  Two nights later will be the Abby Johnson – Respect Life Night that the 
council is co-sponsoring with Holy Family and St. Patrick.  A flyer for the event 
is an attachment to this newsletter.  There are many other events and it would 
be a good time to earn your Ace Wings, if you are not sure what that is then 
contact our Life Director Simon and he can get you the information.  

Directors and Youth Activities 
This month’s Chapter Meeting was 
somewhat of a sobering 
experience.  The subject of the K of 
C Safe Environment program came 
up and many of us were not very 
pleased with what we heard.  The 
Supreme Council is requiring a 
number of Officers to complete the 
program to be eligible for the Star 
Council award; these are Grand 
Knight, Program Director, 
Community Director and Family 
Director.  I, your Grand Knight, 
have completed my course as has 
Philip as your Program Director, 
and we are lacking the other two 
positions. 

We found out Wednesday that 

Supreme is in the process of 
removing some Grand Knights 
who have not completed the 
training, as well as being ready to 
remove some as soon as they 
know who they are, Supreme is 
missing Form 185 Report of 
Chosen Officers from those 
councils. 

We are in an odd in between spot 
that I do not think will last, we are 
in compliance, but have not 
reported Community or Family 
Directors on our forms.  Supreme 
has bigger problems but the 
longer we are without those 
Directors the more at risk is our 
chance to obtain Star Council.   

Christ Renews His Parish 
There are many other items I could include in this Newsletter but I am on a 
deadline, but one item I did want to mention in the issue is the Christ Renews 
His Parish Retreat.  I did not think I would be able to attend but apparently God 
wanted me there so I was.  I was pleased to see a number of men from the 
Council, I will not out them but if you ask I am sure they will tell.  The weekend 
filled a gap that is present in being a Knight, and doing both makes you feel 
more compete.  If you did not attend I will hope to see you the next time.  
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St. Andrews Council 9868 supports St. Andrews Catholic Church and St. Andrews 
Catholic School. 

Council Officers Meeting is 2nd Tuesday of each Month at 6:30 

Regular Council Business Meeting is 4th Thursday of each Month 

Council Business Meeting at 7:30  Dinner at 6:30. 

Council Meets in Rooms 146/147 in the Parish Hall behind St Andrews Catholic 
Church  

3314 Dryden Road                                                                                                              
Fort Worth, Texas 76109 

Newsletter is created and edited by your very own Grand Knight Mike Kennedy     if 
you have items that you wish to be considered for this publication.  Please submit 
them to mikekennedy@reagan.com  

 

Chaplain                         
S.K. Rev. John Mark Klaus 

Grand Knight                
S.K. Michael Kennedy 

Financial Secretary      
S.K. William Gigl 

Deputy Grand Knight   
S.K. Philip Stavens 

Chancellor                     
S.K. Albert Chase Jr. 

Recorder                       
Steve Ceretto 

Treasurer                     
Michael Hereth 

Advocate                      
S.K. David Pels 

Warden                         
S.K. Richard Acosta 

Inside Guard                
David Guerra 

Outside Guard        
Robert Harrel 

Trustee One Year        
S.K. Randall Poydock 

Trustee Two Year        
S.K. John Rogers, III 

Trustee Three Year      
William R. Otto 

Lecturer                        
Vacant 

 

www.kofc9868.org 

About the Council 

Program Director                                
S.K. Philip Stavens 

pestavens@benekeith.com 

Faith Director                     
S.K. Deacon Kevin Bagley 
deaconbagley@gmail.com  

Life Director              
Simon Garcia 
sxg1370@msn.com 

Family Director Vacant Community Director 
Vacant 

Retention Chairman        
S.K. Philip Stavens 
pestavens@benekeith.com 

Vocations Chairman      
S.K. Michael Kennedy 
mikekennedy@reagan.com 

Admissions Chairman       
S.K. William Otto 
ummpaw@sbcglobal.net 

Emergency Chairman 
Vacant 

Membership Director                                
Vacant 

Recruitment Committee 



September 2018 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

      1 
       

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
      Start Leading Rosaries 

before all masses �ll 
relieved 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
    Council Officers 

Mee�ng 
  

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
 Admissions 

Commitee 
  Assembly #3222 

Mee�ng 
  

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
   Chapter Mee�ng Council Business 

Mee�ng 
Red Mass – St Pats 

Holy Family  - Abby 
Johnson – Pro Life 

 

30       
Parish Breakfast 
5th Sunday 

 Moving Our Stuff?? Red Mass at St Pat’s 
Sept 27 6 to 7pm 

Forty Days for Life? Service Sunday for 
Youth First Sunday 

Soccer Challenge? 
Essay Contest? 



October 2018 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 
   TOR Memorial Mass 

4th Degree Also 
  OctoberFest -  Men’s 

Group 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
Fall Fes�val    Council Officers 

Mee�ng 
 Voca�on / 

Membership Drive 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
Voca�on / 
Membership Drive 

Admissions 
Commitee 

  Assembly #3222 
Mee�ng 

  

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
    Council Business 

Mee�ng 
  

28 29 30 31    
Parish Breakfast   Chapter Mee�ng    

       
    Stephen Breen? Moving Our Stuff?? Soccer Challenge? 



                  

 



 
Hail, holy Queen, mother of mercy, our life, our 
sweetness and our hope.  

To thee do we cry, poor banished children of 
Eve.  

To thee do we send up our sighs, mourning and 
weeping in this valley of tears. 

Turn then, most gracious advocate, thine eyes 
of mercy toward us, and after this our exile, 
show unto us the blessed fruit of thy womb, 
Jesus.  

O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary! Pray 
for us, O holy Mother of God, that we may be 
made worthy of the promises of Christ. Amen. 

Mary, Undoer of Knots, pray for me.  

Virgin Mary, Mother of fair love, Mother 
who never refuses to come to the aid of a 
child in need, Mother whose hands never 
cease to serve your beloved children 
because they are moved by the divine 
love and immense mercy that exist in your 
heart, cast your compassionate eyes upon me and see the 
snarl of knots that exists in my life.  You know very well how 
desperate I am, my pain, and how I am bound by these 
knots. Mary, Mother to whom God entrusted the undoing of 
the knots in the lives of his children, I entrust into your 
hands the ribbon of my life. No one, not even the evil one 
himself, can take it away from your precious care. In your 
hands there is no knot that cannot be undone. Powerful 
Mother, by your grace and intercessory power with Your Son 
and My Liberator, Jesus, take into your hands today this 
knot.    [Silently, mention your request here] 

I beg you to undo it for the glory of God, once for all. You are 
my hope. 

O my Lady, you are the only consolation God gives me, the 
fortification of my feeble strength, the enrichment of my 
destitution, and, with Christ, the freedom from my chains. 

Hear my plea.  Keep me, guide me, protect me, o safe 
refuge! 





A Fort Worth Diocesan-Wide Event
Hosted by the Knights of Columbus of 

Holy Family, St. Patrick Cathedral, and St. Andrew

abbyjohnson2018.eventbrite.com

http://www.abbyjohnson.org/

http://abbyjohnson2018.eventbrite.com/
http://www.abbyjohnson.org/








 

 

      Third Texas District  

    4th Degree Exemplification 

   for the Diocese 

  of Ft. Worth, Tx. 

 

    Good Shepherd  

    Catholic Church 

   1000 Tinker Rd. 

  Colleyville, Tx. 76034 

 
 

          
 

      Saturday 

      October 6th, 2018 

                     

   Exemplification is dedicated to our                   
recently departed brother: 

 
    SK Javier Martinez, 

 PSD of Texas and  
   Former Supreme Director 

Fee Information: 
 

Candidate Fee      $70.00 
 

** Candidate Fee includes (1) banquet ticket, a   

Social Baldric, Lapel Pin, & Exemplification  

Certificate.  (You will need to purchase additional banquet 

tickets for spouse and guests) 
 
 

Spouse/Guest banquet meal cost $35.00 

 

Boxed lunches                                             $10.00 

for both men and ladies to eat lunch together.   

  

Ladies Program   qty attending needed   NO CHARGE 

ALL CHECKS ARE PAYABLE TO: 

Knights of Columbus                                  

Payment and Mailing instructions  

Candidates 
return all forms, paperwork, and payments 

to your local 4
th

 Degree Assembly 

Assemblies & Current Members  
return Reservation Form and payment to: 

 
SK Stewart Hempel – District Comptroller 

2507 Springpark Way 
Richardson, TX 75082 

  C - (214) 957-6310 
stewart.hempel@gmail.com 

DEADLINE!!!!! 

ALL paperwork & Fees MUST be in the hands of the 

District Comptroller 

NO LATER THAN 

Sunday September 23rd, 2018 

  

 

 

   

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hotel Information 
Hampton Inn  

5300 State Hwy 121 
Colleyville, Texas 76034 

817-318-5000 
 

Room rate $129.00 per night 

Schedule - Saturday  October 6th, 2018 

   9:30am— Registration 

   11am — Lunch ALL Men & Women 

   12:15pm— Class picture 

    1pm— Exemplification starts 

    1pm — Ladies program starts 

    5pm—Mass @ Good Shepherd Church 

    6:30pm— Banquet @ Good Shepherd Hall 

Ladies Dress  

All ladies attending are asked to wear business casual 

OFFICAL DRESS FOR ALL MEN 

CANDIDATES (except for clergy) dark suit, white shirt, dark 

tie, dark socks and shoes. Acceptable as well is a black    

tuxedo, black bow tie, black cummerbund (no vest), black 

socks and shoes, white pleated tuxedo shirt with a regular 

collar. 

        NO WING TIP COLLARS ON TUXEDO SHIRTS !!!!! 

Members of the Armed Forces and 1st Responders, may 

wear their dress uniform. 

Clergy may wear clerical collar or cassock. 

Members attending the exemplification ceremony are to 

wear tuxedo or dark suit, white shirt, dark tie with social 

baldric or the new Uniform. Regalia is encouraged to be 

worn during ceremony. 



Saturday October 6th, 2018 – Ft. Worth, Tx. 
Third Texas District - 4th Degree Exemplification 

Good Shepherd Catholic Church 
1000 Tinker Rd., Colleyville, Tx. 76034 

 

 
OFFICIAL RESERVATION FORM FOR ALL CANDIDATES & MEMBERS  

 
 

 
 

ASSEMBLY #    
 
 

 

                                        Candidate      Saturday        Ladies        Saturday                                      
                                                     Fee             Luncheon     Program      Banquet                                
                                                                 Qty needed                                
                                Full Name – PLEASE PRINT               ($70)             ($10)           No Charge  ($35.00)          Total 

Candidate  $            $ //////// /// $ 

Candidate’s 
Lady 

 ///  $   $ $ 

Current Sir 
Knight 

 ///  $ ////////  $ $ 

Sir Knight’s 
Lady 

 ///  $   $ $ 

Guest(s) Total # of Guests (____) ///  $   $ $ 

                                                             
    

   Payment Total: $___    ________ 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        Check Number:      _  ______  ___ 

 

 

                      

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     -or-Cash:           $   _       _ 

 
 

   

 

 

         

  
  

 
 

  

 

  

Comptrollers and Current 4th Degree Members 
 

Mail Reservation Form and check payable to “Knights of Columbus” to:  
      

SK Stewart Hempel, PFN – District Comptroller 
2507 Springpark Way 
Richardson, TX  75082 
Cell:  (214) 957-6310 

 

ALL paperwork & Checks MUST be in the hands of the District Comptroller NO LATER THAN Sunday 9/23/18 

Candidate & Assembly Comptroller checklist: 
 

• Fully complete all the required items on Form 4 – Items (1), (2), (4) 

• Membership number MUST be included    (upper right hand corner of Form 4) 

• Item (4) requires Candidate Signature and Proposer signature 

• Fasten together the Candidate Form 4, Reservation Form, & a check for all money due. 

• Make checks payable to “KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS” 

• Candidate must be in good standing in the 3rd Degree and current membership must be attested 
to with the signature of his Council’s Financial Secretary   (lower right side of form) 

• Candidates - Submit completed Form 4, a  $$$ check, and this completed Reservation Form to your 
Assembly Comptroller or your Proposer NO LATER THAN  Sunday September 16th,2018  

TOTAL PAYMENT due with paperwork 
 

          Make ALL checks payable to: 
    “Knights of Columbus” 
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